August 8, 2003

Editor, the Rutland Herald

27 Wales Street

P.O. Box 668

Rutland, VT 05702-0668

Dear Sir;

I would like to comment on Mr. Andrew Perchlik’s article of August 2, 2003 on the subject of wind power in Vermont.

First we must distinguish between the general benefits of wind power in the United States and the problems of siting wind power plant in Vermont. There is not doubt that wind power plants in Illinois or Indiana would reduce the generation of electricity from coal and hence reduce acid rain fall. I believe that there are no coal burning plants in Vermont and for that matter in New England. The amount of energy generated from oil in Vermont is virtually zero. We derive about 15% of our electrical energy from natural gas, mainly at times of peak power requirements. As wind power is intermittent and unpredictable, it is most unlikely that it will be available at peak demand. It is therefore far more likely that any wind power generated in Vermont will compete with local and Quebec hydroelectric power, which Mr. Perchlik will agree produce no acid rain.
Secondly, replacing Vermont Yankee and Quebec Hydro is a physical impossibility; there are not enough ridge lines in Vermont to do so. Wind power is intermittent; hence a fully reliable back up supply, such as Vermont Yankee or Quebec Hydro, will be need for the times when the wind does not blow. What will be the cost of these essential back up supplies? Surely they will be far higher than their costs as “base load” suppliers. Energy independence for Vermont is a fantasy. We are as likely to become energy independent as we are likely to become independent in car production or gasoline!
I cannot argue with Mr. Perchlik’s cost projections since he provides no proof of their accuracy. We do however know precisely what wind power generated by the Searsburg project costs, because Green Mountain Power published this cost in their 2001 annual report. This cost is $0.07 per kWh, not including the government subsidies. In contrast the cost of power from Yankee Nuclear is stated as $0.041 per kWh and Quebec Hydro is stated as $0.061 per kWh.
Finally Mr. Perchlik totally ignores the completely beneficial role of energy conservation in reducing the environmental harm of energy production. Most authorities consider that the limit of wind power production in Vermont is about 10% of total use. The equivalent 10% energy savings could easily be gained by use of energy efficient light bulbs. We should encourage our local public utilities to invest in energy conservation not in building more power plants. This would be cheaper for the Vermont consumer and without any harm to our environment.
Sincerely;

Leon Mir

